
Qatar’s Intervention regarding co-chairs proposal to work on a new text drafted by the 
cochair for article 6:  

 

Thank you, Co-Chairs. 

 

The State of Qatar aligns with the interventions made by Saudi Arabia, Kuwait, and many 
other delegations regarding the current approach being taken on Article 6. 

 

We express our concern that the the proposal to draft new text for this article without a 
clear mandate or agreed procedure. Any move away from the current Chair’s text must 
follow a transparent, inclusive, and Party-driven process. 

 

In particular, we question how the Co-Chairs intend to draft a new compromise text in the 
absence of convergence among Parties. If delegations remain fundamentally divided, any 
new drafting risks being unbalanced or premature. 

 

Therefore, Qatar supports maintaining the two existing options under Article 6 as the 
legitimate basis for further discussion. We do not support the development of new Co-
Chair text 


